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Editors' note 
Sara Alnasir Kassam and Wiktoria Wisniewska 

 

Dear Readers, 
 
Welcome to the latest issue of Bioscientist Magazine, where we explore the cutting-edge developments 
and profound insights that shape the world of bioscience. The boundaries of human knowledge continue to 
expand, and the biosciences continue to unravel the mysteries of life itself. We are delighted to bring you a 
diverse range of articles that capture the essence of exploration, innovation, and the relentless pursuit of 
knowledge that defines our field. 
 
For this issue, our central theme is ‘New Beginnings,’ where we delve into novel avenues for personalised 
medicine, stem cell research, disease prevention, mental health, and even appreciation for social media as 
a way for scientists to communicate with each other. Moreover, our magazine is enriched with valuable 
inputs from various academics speaking out about well-being and career advice, mainly targeting 
Biomedicine students, but also inviting them to explore other paths of interesting tips and tricks on how to 
best prepare for your prospects. 
 
We are honoured to have featured articles in the form of interviews with University of Cambridge academic 
Craig Brierley and the IBMS (Institute of Biomedical Sciences) Executive Head for Education, Sue Jones. 
Indeed, it is a matter of pride for us and the whole University as The Bioscientist reaches new levels and 
gains increased recognition with time. We thank Craig and Sue for their time and willingness to participate 
in Issue 4. 
 
In the Issue, we bring you highlights from the Salford Biomedicine Society, for which this year has been its 
most successful. We celebrate our students’ talents in our annual BioArt exhibition with Mohna Akhter’s 
deeply moving interpretation of a young Syrian seeking refuge, as well as TedTalk-style PassionFlash 
winner Yamen Toumeh whose passion for music and science captured the hearts of the audience. We can 
also read about Julia Cassarotti’s awareness-raising account of her Kidscan experience, in which she 
encourages our readers to get involved in volunteering opportunities to enhance integrity and recognition 
for the childhood cancer charity to support this vital cause. 
 
We remain committed to delivering thought-provoking content that fosters a deeper appreciation for the 
wonders of bioscience and hopes to inspire you to engage with the scientific community, ask questions, 
and explore everything this issue offers. 
 
Thank you for your continued support, and may your reading be as enlightening as the discoveries we 
present within these pages. Enjoy! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Sara Alnasir Kassam & Wiktoria Wisniewska 
Co-Editors-in-Chief  


